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City Snow Removal 
Regulations 

Snow season is upon us and 
residents are reminded that 

snow removal on streets 
begins at 2:00 a.m. after a 
ǎƴƻǿŦŀƭƭ ƻŦ мκнέ ƻǊ ƳƻǊŜΦ  !ƭƭ 

vehicles need to be off the 
street until the street is 

plowed from curb to curb.  
Any vehicle left on the street 
during snow removal will be 
ticketed and towed without 
warning.  Please identify off-
street parking areas for use 
during snow removal peri-

ods.  Please keep boulevards 
clear of planters and other 
items that can be damaged 
by snow removal activities.  

Residents are also re-
minded to keep all side-
walks clear of ice and 

snow.   

East Diversion Project Update 
Construction for a project bid of 
$12.78 million.   

Davidson, who completed phase 
I, will most likely commence 
construction activities on the 
next phase of the diversion pro-
ject in the spring of 2012.  This  
phase of the project, also known 
as Reach 2b/c, will be the largest 
construction phase of the entire 
diversion project involving the 
construction of over 2 miles of 
the 4.25 mile channel.  It is an-
ticipated that by the end of 2012 
roughly 3/4 of the diversion pro-
ject will be substantially com-
plete. 

The City and Corps of Engineers 
continue to work to secure addi-
tional federal funding to com-
plete the final phase of diversion 
construction (approximately 1 

On November 14th the U.S. 
Army Corps of Engineers 
awarded the second phase of 
construction on the East Diver-
sion Project to Davidson Con-
struction of Newfolden.  The 
project award was delayed for a 
period of two months while the 
U.S. Small Business Administra-
tion investigated the qualifica-
tions and capability of the pro-
ƧŜŎǘΩǎ ƛƴƛǘƛŀƭ ƭƻǿ ōƛŘŘŜǊΣ bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ 
Diversified Services of Minnea-
polis.  After investigating the 
capabilities of National Diversi-
fied Services, the SBA deter-
mined the construction firm was 
not capable of completing the 
project for their bid amount of 
$10.2 million.  As a result, the 
Corps moved to the second 
lowest bidder on the East Diver-
sion project which was Davidson 

mile of channel and inlet struc-
tures).  The cost to complete the 
final phase is estimated at roughly 
$8 million and the St. Paul District 
Corps has requested $3.5 million in 
federal funding to complete as 
much of the diversion project as 
they are allowed under the current 
congressional authorization.  How-
ever, at this time, no 2012 federal 
appropriations bill has been ap-
proved in Congress to provide 
funding for on-going Corps pro-
jects.  Nevertheless, even with a 
new federal appropriation in 2012, 
the Corps will not have sufficient 
Congressional authorization to 
complete the diversion project.  
Thus the City is also actively inves-
tigating all options and agencies 
that may fund the final $2-3 million 
worth of construction on the pro-
ject with or without the Corps.    

On October 26th, and 27th the 
Roseau City Council met with 
its committee chairs and de-
partment heads to discuss 
recommendations for the 
2012 city budget.   After as-
sembling all of the budget 
requests, the City Council met 
on November 2nd to review 
the entire proposed budget.   

The initial 2012 budget in-
cluded $11.9 million in expen-
ditures and $9.7 in revenue for 
a deficit budget of $2.2 million.  
The preliminary budget also 
represented a $1.9 million 
increase in expenditures over 
2011.  However, the majority 
of the increase  was attributed 
to two items: a significant in-
crease in our capital improve-
ment program for streets ($1 
million) and the 2011 increase 
in the wholesale cost of elec-
tricity ($.5 million).  

After reviewing the initial 
budget, it was Council consen-
sus to eliminate some capital 
items proposed for 2012 in-
cluding a street project esti-
mated to cost $522,000, an 

electric metering system in the 
amount of $150,000, a ball-
park parking lot improvement 
of $100,000 and to shift an 
increased local contribution of 
$388,000 to the East Diversion 
Project off of the 2012 budget. 

Furthermore, there was con-
sensus  to leave all utility rates 
the same for 2012 with the 
exception of electric rates 
which were initially proposed 
to increase 5% to help recover 
some of the revenue lost to 
the large increase in wholesale 
power rates in 2011 that were 
not passed on, and to lessen 
the need to dramatically in-
crease future rates.    

After incorporating the recom-
mended Council changes, the 
preliminary 2012 budget ex-
penditures were reduced to 
$10.7 million and revenues 
were increased to $9.9 million, 
for a deficit budget of approxi-
mately $800,000.   However, 
the City had budgeted approxi-
mately $800,000 in 2011 for 
street projects that were not 
completed in 2011.  As a re-

City Council Works on 2012 City Budget 

sult, the City added roughly 
$800,000 to reserves in 2011 
that can be used to offset the 
$800,000 deficit in 2012, essen-
tially making 2012 a balanced 
budget.   

The Roseau City Council has pro-
posed a 2012 preliminary tax 
levy that is the same as 2011.  
This preliminary levy cannot be 
raised and can only be lowered.  
This is the amount that appears 
on the Truth in Taxation notices 
sent out by the county.  Residen-
tial homeowners should not see 
a significant change in their 2012 
proposed property taxes as a 
result of the city maintaining its 
2011 levy into 2012.  However, it 
should be noted that the change 
in the Market Value Homestead 
Credit to a Market Value Home-
stead Exemption has created a 
shift in property taxes to non-
homestead properties (see page 
2 for more information the 
homestead exclusion). 

! ǇǳōƭƛŎ ƘŜŀǊƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ /ƛǘȅΩǎ 
2012 levy and budget was held 
on December 5th.      
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The Northwest Regional Library is excited to 
announce that its eBook collection is now 
ŎƻƳǇŀǘƛōƭŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΩǎ ōŜǎǘǎŜƭƭƛƴƎ Ŝ.ƻƻƪ 
reader, the Amazon® Kindle! Patrons can now 
download popular and classic eBooks to a 
Kindle device or any mobile device running 
the free Kindle app, such as iPhone®, iPad®, 
!ƴŘǊƻƛŘϰΣ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǊŜΦ ¢ƻ ƎŜǘ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘΣ Ǿƛǎƛǘ 
http://overdrive.nwrlib.org. 

Northwest Regional Library also offers eBooks 
and audiobooks for use on a PC or Mac com-
puter and popular mobile devices such as a 
Smartphone, MP3 player, and eBook reader 
ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘŜ .ŀǊƴŜǎ ϧ bƻōƭŜϯ bƻƻƪϰ ŀƴŘ {ƻƴȅϯ 
Reader. 

Kindle users can browse Northwest Regional 
[ƛōǊŀǊȅΩǎ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ōŜǎǘǎŜƭƭƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŎƭŀǎǎƛŎ 
eBooks from a PC or Mac computer, check 
ƻǳǘ ǘƛǘƭŜǎ ǳǎƛƴƎ ŀ ƭƛōǊŀǊȅ ŎŀǊŘΣ ŀƴŘ ǎŜƭŜŎǘ άDŜǘ 
ŦƻǊ YƛƴŘƭŜέ ǘƻ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊ Ŝ.ƻƻƪǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ YƛƴŘƭŜ 
device or any device running the free Kindle 
app. Users who enjoy eBooks on Kindle will 
ōŜƴŜŦƛǘ ŦǊƻƳ !ƳŀȊƻƴΩǎ ²ƘƛǎǇŜǊǎȅƴŎ ǘŜŎƘƴƻƭπ
ogy that synchronizes notes, highlights and 
last page read between their Kindle and free 
Kindle apps. 

±ƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŜ ƭƛōǊŀǊȅΩǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ǘƻ ŘƻǿƴƭƻŀŘ Ŝ.ƻƻƪǎ 
for your Kindle: http://overdrive.nwrlib.org. 

New Homestead Market 
Value Exclusion Law 

 As part of the Legis-
lative Budget deal 
reached  during this 
ǎǳƳƳŜǊΩǎ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ 
legislative session, 
the State of Minne-

sota changed how residential homestead 
properties are taxed.  In the past, the State 
of Minnesota provided a credit to home-
stead properties to reduce the amount of 
tax owed by the property owner.  This 
credit was then paid by the State directly to 
the local jurisdictions on behalf of the 
benefiting property.  However, due to 
budget shortfalls in recent years, the State 
was not fulfilling its obligations to pay for 
these homestead credits and cities and 
counties were simply going without the 
revenue and having to run with less funding 
than they had sought through their prop-
erty tax levy.   

To deal with the issue, legislators changed 
ǘƘŜ ŎǊŜŘƛǘ ǎȅǎǘŜƳ ǘƻ ŀƴ άŜȄŜƳǇǘƛƻƴέ ǎȅǎπ
tem which basically allowed homestead 
properties to have a certain amount of 
their property value be exempted from 
taxation, basically reducing the tax capacity 
of residential parcels to a level comparable 
to the previous credit system.  However, 
this system also reduces the tax capacity of 
the community as a whole.  While this al-
lows communities to collect the full 
amount of their tax levy, it requires other 
properties that do not receive the home-
stead exemption to pick up the amount of 
levy that had previously been paid by the 
State.  The end result is that commercial, 
industrial, seasonal, and agricultural prop-
erties could see significant increases in 
their property taxes even if communities do 
not raise their local levies.  The exemption 
basically causes a tax shift from residential 
homestead properties to non-homestead 
properties.   

The nature of this tax shift is such that even 
if a community reduces its local levy by the  
same amount of revenue previously coming 
from the State homestead credits, it would 
not completely offset the total increase to 
commercial properties because homestead 
properties would also share in the benefit 
of the overall lower tax levy.  Again, the 
new market value exemption for home-
stead properties shifts the tax burden from 
residential to non-residential properties.     

Roseau Public Library     
eBooks Available 

NEW TO ROSEAU?       
The Welcome to Roseau Committee 

encourages you to contact the Roseau 
/ƛǘȅ /ƭŜǊƪΩǎ hŦŦƛŎŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ bŜǿ wŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ 
Welcome Bag filled with community 
information and gifts from local mer-
chants.  If you are new to Roseau or 
know of someone who has recently 
moved to the community please call 

Janet Lundbohm at 463-1542.   
ά²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ wƻǎŜŀǳέ ƛǎ ƻƴ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪΣ 

check us out and find out what is    
happening in Roseau! 

 

HEATSHARE PROGRAM: 

The City of Roseau promotes 
ǘƘŜ {ŀƭǾŀǘƛƻƴ !ǊƳȅΩǎ IŜŀǘπ
share Program.  This volun-
tary contribution program 
provides financial counseling 
and assistance to Roseau 

area elderly, disabled, and others meeting 
income guidelines who have exhausted all 
possible public resources and are still unable 
to pay heating and/or energy bills this win-
ter.    

For more information on Heatshare contact 
the City Utilities Department at 463-2351 or 
www.thesalarmy.com/serv/heatshare.htm. 

Please consider a donation to Heatshare.   

Contributions are tax deductible.    

Looking for a good activity for 
a snowy Saturday?  The Ro-
seau Parks & Recreation De-
partment reminds residents 
that one block east of the 
Roseau Fire Hall at the end of 
3rd Street SE is a recreation 
area that was created as a 
winter sledding hill suitable 
for young and old alike.   

The designated hill area is 
marked with signs and has 
runs from the recreational 
trail down into the bottom of 
the stormwater basin.  The 
stormwater basin is drawn 
down in the winter and city 
crews groom the banks of the 
pond for sledding activities.  

It should be noted that care 
should be taken during high 
water years and warm winter 
periods as occasionally there 

may be some open water flowing across the 
pond bottom on the northwest side of the 
pond across from the sledding area.  How-
ever, the water would only be inches deep. 

Winter Activity 
Idea: Try Sledding! 
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Artist Sue Suess stands in front of the 
750 pound steel sculpture she and art-
ist Joel Miller have created for place-
ment on the Roseau City Center 
grounds.  The artists unveiled their 
work-in-progress at an open house at 
their studio, Raven Works Forge, on 
Saturday, September 24th.  The piece, 
ŜƴǘƛǘƭŜŘΣ ά¢ƘŜ IŜǊƛǘŀƎŜ ƻŦ ¢Ƙƛǎ tƭŀŎŜέ 
will be located along the Roseau River 
adjacent to Highway 11.  The artwork 
was commissioned as an effort of the 
Roseau Area Friends of the Library util-
izing grant funds, local donations and in
-kind labor to complete the project.  
The sculpture was dedicated on De-
cember 4th. 

The Roseau Fire Depart-
ment reminds all resi-
dents to change the bat-
teries in their smoke 
alarms and CO detectors 
regularly to ensure they 

operate correctly in an emergency and do 
not cause false alarms.   

Smoke Alarms:  Smoke alarms are extremely 
important safety devices for your home.  
They provide vital warning for escape from 
deadly fires. All homes should have a smoke 
alarm inside of every bedroom and outside 
of all sleeping areas.  In addition there 
should be a smoke alarm on every level of 
the home, including the basement. 

There are two types of smoke alarms; ioniza-
tion types which are generally more respon-
sive to flaming fires and photoelectric which 
are generally more responsive to fires that 
begin with a long period of smoldering.  It is 
recommended that your home have a com-
bination of both types of alarms.  In addition 
it is recommended that you have your 
smoke alarms interconnected, meaning that 
when one alarm sounds they all sound.  Also 
replace any alarm older than 10 years.  Fi-
nally, test all smoke alarms in your home at 
least once a month to ensure they are work-
ing.   

Carbon Monoxide Alarms: Often called the 
silent killer, carbon monoxide (CO) is an in-
visible, odorless, colorless gas created when 
fuels (such as gasoline, wood, coal, natural 
gas, propane, oil and methane) burn incom-
pletely.  In the home, heating  and cooking 
equipment that burn fuel can be sources of 
CO. CO alarms should be installed in a cen-
tral location outside each sleeping area and 
on every level of the home and in other loca-
tions as required by code.  For the best pro-
tection interconnect all CO alarms through-
out the home.   Remember to follow the 
manufacturers instructions for placement 
and mounting height of the CO alarm. 

If a CO alarm sounds, immediately move to a 
fresh air location outdoors or by an open 
window or door.  Make sure everyone inside 
the home is accounted for and call for help 
from a fresh air location and stay there until 
emergency personnel arrive. 

Reminder to Change 
Batteries in CO Detectors 

and Smoke Alarms 

Wǳǎǘ ƭƛƪŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΣ ǇŜǘǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŎƻƻǇŜŘ 
up inside during the winter.  So, as you snap on 
the leash and bundle them up for a walk or 
outdoor playtime, follow some basic City ordi-
nances to ensure that everyone has a good 
time. 

1)  Keep pets on a leash or under restraint at all 
times whether in your yard or within your 
neighborhood.  Pets are allowed on city trails 
and in local parks.  However, they are not al-
lowed to run at large in these areas; and they 
must be under restraint at all times.  Pets are 
not allowed on playgrounds or play areas. 

2)  No matter where you are ALWAYS carry 
means to remove any fecal matter deposited 
by the pet. 

3)  Remember noise carries even when win-
dows are closed.  Animals are not allowed to 
ŘƛǎǘǳǊō ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊǎ ƻǊ ǘƻ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŀ άƴǳƛǎŀƴŎŜΦέ 

4)   Double check that all rabies vaccinations 
are up to date and pets are properly licensed 
with the City. 

The Roseau Police Department understands 
that owning a dog or cat brings much compan-
ionship to our residents.  The Department also 
believes that owning a pet means taking re-
sponsibility for the actions of that pet.  Ques-
ǘƛƻƴǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ /ƛǘȅΩǎ !ƴƛƳŀƭ hǊŘƛƴŀƴŎŜ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ 
directed to the Roseau Police Department at 
463-3129  

   ATTENTION                                                       
SNOWMOBILERS 

 

Snowmobilers are reminded to stay 
on designated routes through the city 
of Roseau.  Maps of snowmobile and 
ATV routes are available at the Ro-

seau Police Department or on the city 
ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ǳƴŘŜǊ ά¢ǊŀƛƭǎέΦ  {ƴƻǿƳƻōƛƭŜǊǎ 
ŀǊŜ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ƻŦŦ ǘƘŜ ±ŜǘŜǊŀƴΩǎ 
Memorial Park, cemeteries, paved 

trails and use caution when crossing 
the golf course or any city parks.    

ά¢ƘŜ IŜǊƛǘŀƎŜ ƻŦ ¢Ƙƛǎ tƭŀŎŜέ Make Sure You and 
Your Pets are Good 

Neighbors 

The City of Roseau is asking citizens to adopt 
a fire hydrant this winter and keep it clear of 
snow.  Over the course of the winter these 
hydrants can become snow covered from 
plowing activities.  The City has nearly 100 
hydrants across the community, and like 
Ƴƻǎǘ ŎƛǘƛŜǎ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ ǘƻ 
keep all of the hydrants clear at all times.  A 
snow covered hydrant blocks the Fire De-
ǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘΩǎ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƻ ǿŀǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ Ŏŀƴ ǘŀƪŜ 
upwards of 15 minute to get a buried hy-
drants shoveled out, causing firemen to lose 
valuable time in fighting a fire.   

Quick and clear access to a fire hydrant can 
make all of the difference in a fire emer-
gency.  Please consider adopting a fire hy-
drant near you this winter! 

Adopt a Fire Hydrant this 
Winter 
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Address Service Requested 

Is there a leak in your energy bill? 

PowerSavers can help! 

The City of Roseau is a participating utility in the PowerSavers 
conservation program that is offering installation of energy saving 

equipment in your home or business free of charge.  With the 
recent rate of increases and the possibility of future increases, 

your local utility is finding ways to help you save energy.   

LǘΩǎ ǉǳƛŎƪ ŀƴŘ ŜŀǎȅΗ 

If you are interested in lowering your utility bill, contact Gwen 
Kerner at the Roseau Utility Department for more information 

463-2351. 

The Roseau Parks & Recreation Department in coopera-
tion with the Roseau Community School maintain regu-

lar free public skating hours at the Roseau Memorial 
!ǊŜƴŀΣ bƻǊǘƘ wƛƴƪ ŀƴŘ wŀƳΩǎ {ǇƻǊǘǎ /ŜƴǘŜǊ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ 

the winter season for both Open Skating and Open 
Hockey.  Arena schedules can be found on the City Web-

site for all three arenas:  www.city.roseau.mn.us 

 Arena Schedules on City Website 


